Problems in Computational Mathematics/Information Technology Progress Test  - 2010
There were some errors that cropped up during the progress test that caused some students significant problems. Some were not the students’ fault, but others seem to have derived from some error on the part of students. This error may have been entirely accidental, or it may have resulted from the student not following the correct procedures. Here are some examples, mostly from Excel:

· Derive not starting: a systems fault that needs to be corrected by the IT Support team. If you get this error outside of an exam please let the response unit know so they can correct it. The only short term fix is to use another machine.

· Derive seems to freeze: usually this is because derive thinks you are editing an expression, and won’t continue until you finish. Usually fixed by clicking in the editing box at the bottom and hitting return.

· Excel “You cannot change part of an array.”: This results from an attempt to change one of the entries of an array, for example the output of MMULT or MINVERSE. Excel doesn’t like this. The way out of this is to click on “OK” and then hit the Escape button (Esc).
· Excel “#NAME?”: Several students had this problem, even when it looked as if they had well defined functions in the Visual Basic Editor. I have only been able to reproduce this three ways:

1. Define a function more than once (deleting the extra definitions sorts this out). 
2. Adding your visual basic code to one of the “Microsoft Excel Objects”, e.g. Sheet1. VBA code added to these seems to be ignored, and should be moved to Module1. The spreadsheet already had a module attached. If you added another then this should not matter (unless you put the same function in Module1 and Module2). 
3. Fail to define the function at all. For example, where you were meant to define the function fa, you may have defined f, but called fa(x) from the spreadsheet. Since fa(x) is undefined it gives this message.
· Excel, not having the “Developer” link at the top: This should be here if you have done Visual Basic editing before from Excel. I do not know how a student who has attended classes can have this problem. The solution is to follow previously circulated instructions to add this link.
